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Tuesday 21 July 2020 Term 3 Week 1 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Tuesday 21 July         4pm P&C AGM via Zoom 

Friday 24 July         Reports sent home  

Monday 3 -          Life Ed Van visiting school 
Wednesday 12 Aug 
 
Wednesday 9 September    School Photo day 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

 
 

Welcome to Term 3! 

Can you believe that the school year is half over? Hard to believe 

isn’t it? We are all looking forward to the next two terms as we 

try to settle in to class and school routines. 

Reports 

With education delivery in term 1 and 2, combining 

learning at home, as well as periods of time with 

students face to face, our semester 1 reports will 

look different to our usual reports. The reports will highlight what 

content was presented to students, as well as comments on their 

engagement in learning over the past 6 months. A to E reporting 

(grades) has not been used. Student reports will be sent home 

this Friday. If you have any questions or concerns about your 

child’s learning, I encourage you to contact their class teacher 

and make arrangements to discuss the matter. Where possible 

phone conversations are encouraged. Where necessary, face to 

face meetings can be arranged. 

Social Distancing  

Our school continues to manage many COVID19 restrictions to 

keep your children and the school staff safe. Our school site will 

remain closed to additional adults, especially at drop off and pick 

up times.  

• Parents are asked to say goodbye at the gate 

each morning.  EFTPOS canteen orders can be 

made at the front office, as can uniform     

purchases.  

• Families waiting outside our gates each afternoon, will notice 

markings on the grass areas outside of our fence, to assist 

you all in maintaining appropriate social distancing between 

each other and the staff.  

• Should you need to drop something off for your child, please 

leave it at the office. Do not go to classrooms. 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Reminder, if students are absent from 
school, the parent/carer will receive an       
automated SMS requesting you contact the 
school via School Stream, Seesaw or phone  
to provide an explanation for the  
absence. 
 

Paint Room 

  
 
We work very hard each afternoon, to get students and parents 

reunited, in a timely manner. We thank you in advance for       

assisting us during this time. 

Car Pick Up Reminders 

As you all would be aware, our Kiss and Drop Zone on Orient 

Street can get incredibly busy. After our visits last term, from our 

local traffic officer, I remind everyone to follow the road rules 

around our pick up area. 

• If there isn’t a car space available, when you arrive, keep   

going around the block and try again. 

• On your visor or dash, please place A4 size sign, with your 

child’s SURNAME in large bold font, and first name/s below. 

• Do not double park, or angle in to the curb. 

• Stay in your cars and wait.  

• Move forward in the zone, when spaces 

ahead of you are vacated.  

• Leave promptly to enable other cars to enter the zone. This is 

not time to chat with friends. 

Congratulations  

Two of our talented Aussie Rules football players 

were selected as among the best on the Gold Coast. 

Well done Zachary Y and Didge R, this is a great 

achievement. 

 
 
Thank you 
 
Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Parents On Site 

Non-essential visitors to the school are             
unfortunately still not permitted on site. All     
visitors to the school must use the office as their 
contact point. 

Sickness 

All students who have been in Victoria in the last 
14 days before the commencement of school  must 
not attend school until they complete the 14 days 
self isolation period since they left Victoria. 

Also if your child is unwell or has flu-like        
symptoms they should be tested through their 
local medical practitioner or one of the COVID-19 
clinics.  Please advise the school should any       
immediate family members be tested and students 
are to remain home until the results are known. 

Birthday Celebrations 

Reminder that treats for birthday  
celebrations are restricted to  
pre-packaged individual items only.  
No homemade cakes, Sorry!! 
 

Anaphylaxis & Asthma Plans 

Please ensure your child has an up to date plan and 
Epipen/Ventolin, as required by the Department 
of Education.  Please contact the office for  
assistance. 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 

Shorts  - Sizes 2, 4, & 14+ available. (Limited Stock) 

Shirts - Size 2, 4 & 14 Limited stock in sizes  10 & 12 

Skirts  - All sizes available. 

Senior Bomber Jackets - Size 12 OUT OF STOCK,  
                All other sizes available. 

V-Neck Jumper– Sizes 4, 6 & 14 Only 

Track Pants - Size 10 OUT OF STOCK  All other sizes available. 

SPECIAL PRICES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school office. 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

Thank you. 

3:00pm finish  -  Years K-6 

Return to full school days for all students. 

 

 
 
 
 

PBL Winners Term 2—Major Draw 
 

 
       Jesse S.—  2G                   Jade S.—  5/6BW 

       Ellie S.—3A                       Lucas G.— 1M 

       Dennis S.— KN                  Tessa W.— KN 

              Ikah  L.— 5/6J                  Jax  B.— 3SC 

              Carter  J.  -  KFS               Emily J.  -   4N 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 
A temporary canteen will be operating 
in the former Learning Centre while the  
new canteen is under construction.   

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There are no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins. 
Menu’s are available on School Stream and the school website. 

Due to the current situation, parents are not permitted to access 
the canteen.  Parents can make payments at the office, or online 
and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  Children 
can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

    KIMP NEWS  
 
 
Welcome back everyone...it's great to be back and I 
hope that everyone had a very well deserved break after 
the crazy term that was Term 2, 2020! We are all very 
excited to be starting band again next week and that's 
definitely an understatement for me! Rehearsals times 
are still the same - Intermediate Band Mondays 7.45am, 
Senior Band Tuesdays 7.30am, Big Band Wednesdays 
7.45am. We will be using the hall with some modifications 
to work safely around the construction that is going on. 
Everyone will enter the hall using the back doors (that 
face the oval). Senior Band students are asked to wear 
their band shirts to rehearsal on Tuesday to celebrate 
being back!!! Please email me if your child is in Senior 
Band and doesn't yet have a band shirt. 
 
It was wonderful to have Mr Walsh back on site today 
doing percussion lessons face to face again - I know his 
students were very excited to see him. It is very       
important that every percussion student brings their 
own drumsticks, book, pencil and practice pad (if they 
have one) to lessons as there won't be any sharing/
borrowing of equipment allowed. It's a good opportunity 
to help our percussion students be responsible for   
bringing what they need each week. 
 
Please let me know if you aren't receiving the group 
KIMP emails as I have been trying to keep parents      
informed and emailing timetables etc. 
 
Thank you all for your support and continuing to          
encourage the KIMP student/s in your family...it's      
certainly been a hard time to maintain momentum and 
enthusiasm for many of our students but hopefully this 
term is going to be easier...cross those fingers! 
 
 
Nicky Cooper 

Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 
Kingscliff Public School 

 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

   School Banking—Resumes 
 
School banking resumes this term.   

         Deposit Books are to be handed to the office 
          every Tuesday morning before 9.30am.   
 
If you are interested in starting your child on the 
School Banking program, please see the School 
Office.  

 

New 
 Canteen 

Price Change - Party Pies $1.50 ea or 2 for $2.50 

P&C NEWS 

Rescheduled AGM 
The P&C’s AGM for 2020 will be held at  
4pm on Tuesday 21 July, the first Tuesday 
back after the holidays (as Monday is a pupil   

               free day).   
 
We will hold the meeting using Zoom, the video            
conferencing tool used by the school during the ‘learning 
from home’ period. 

This year we will have some executive positions available 
to nominate for. Being part of the P&C’s Executive Group 
is a great opportunity to get involved and make a real   
difference at the school so please consider if you’d like to 
nominate and be part of making our school great. 

Please RSVP to kingscliffpnc@gmail.com to let us know 
that you’re coming and we’ll forward you the Zoom        
invitation in the lead up to the meeting.   

If you would like more information  
or do not have access to Zoom, 
please get in touch 
at kingscliffpnc@gmail.com  
or 0410 596 599. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:kingscliffpnc@gmail.com
mailto:kingscliffpnc@gmail.com
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

PBL Superhero Day at the end of Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Casuarina 


